
DECATUR COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

JUNE 16, 2008

The Decatur County Commissioners opened their June 16th meeting with following present: John Richards, President,
Charles Buell, Jerome Buening and Bridgett Weber-Auditor.

The June 2nd meeting minutes were approved as read.

Bryan Messer – Fall Festival Committee requested use of courthouse lawn for the Fall Festival the 3rd weekend of
September. Mr. Messer also indicated they are requesting the City of Greensburg to close the section of Broadway on
the courthouse square.

Mary McCarty – Southeastern Regional Planning provided information to the 
Commissioners of past and current projects that SIRPC has performed for this region.

David Neuman – Area Plan requested Commissioners sign an updated version of the Seneca Landing Subdivision. Mr.
Neuman also presented information on an individual that has not completed the permit process and asked
Commissioners permission to pursue legal action and Commissioners agreed.

Mr. Neuman also presented APC Petitions for approval. 2008-4 Daniel & Alicia Sweet for A-1 to A2 for 2Acres; 2008-5
Robert & Carolyn Brewsaugh A1 to A2 for 1.51Acres; 2008-6 Keith Greiwe & William Tobin A1 to B3 for 53Acres; 2008-
8 James Ponsler A1 to B3 for 1Acre; 2008-9 Jeff Krekeler A1 to A2 for 1.5Acres; 2008-10 William & Carolyn Fogg A1 to
B3 for 76.55Acres. 

Sheriff Templeton presented a check from Infrastructure Systems, Inc., for reimbursement of $250.00 for fencing due
to sewer line ran in front of the Sheriff’s Department.

Mark Mohr- Highway Department reported that Ron May of Aecon has been contacted to do inspections for bridges
that were affected by the watershed. INDOT has agreed to split costs 80/20. Mr. Mohr also reported approximately 3
bridge closures that could take up to 3 months to complete. 421 at Germantown had damage due to flooding. Mr. Mohr
would like to have Milestone use their dirt they have at the Honda interchange. Mr. Buell moved to allow Mr. Mohr to
hire Milestone to do the work at Germantown, Mr. Buening seconded and Mr. Richards concurred. The Covered Bridge
at Westport has had some damage due to recent storms. Mr. Mohr requested hiring Ballard to use the lumber and
materials left from the original job to fix the issues that have occurred and Commissioners agreed.

Mr. Buell moved to sign the agreement with Midwest Engineers for the sleeve work on I-74, Mr. Buening seconded and
Mr. Richards concurred.

Bids were opened for Hot Mix materials. Bids were received from Paul H Rohe, O’Mara Paving, Hot Mix, Inc., Koors
Contracting and C & C Contractors. Commissioners will take all bids under advisement. Mr. Buening moved to award
Section A to Dave O’Mara; Section B to all bidders based on geography; Section C to C & C Contractors, Mr. Buell
seconded and Mr. Richards concurred.

Mr. Buell moved to recess, Mr. Buening seconded and Mr. Richards concurred.
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